
NEWSLETTER
August 2024

PETER DOOLITTLE Family

Dear Prayer Warriors,

Contact: 

Phone: (864)392-3505 
Email: petezir@gmail.com

Baptist International Missions, Inc. (BIMI) 
P.O. Box 9 

Harrison, TN 37341

Mission Board
Madison Baptist Church 

2323 Portage Rd. 
Madison, WI 53705

Sending Church

Please continue praying for; 
• Salvation of souls 
• Camps ( 3 more this year) 
• Construction, both at 
     Church and Camp. 

     In Brazil For Christ, 

	 Peter, Zirlene, 

Stanley and Kevin 

Doolittle

	 There are so many things to do and we feel that 
time is getting shorter, and Christ is at the door. Let 
us keep on keeping on, until HE comes! 

CHURCH: 
	 We are rejoicing in the Lord for our new brother 
and sister, Waldir and Jurema. They attended a 
Pentecostal church for many years but were 
disappointed with the pastor and ended up coming to 
our church. After a series of Bible studies about 
salvation, they understood God's plan of salvation 
and put their faith in Christ!  

Church building Project  
	 We are stepping out by faith and have started the 
construction of the needed Sunday School rooms, 
kitchen and fellowship hall. We will build in 
accordance as the Lord supplies. Above what we 
already have, we need $31,000 to complete the work. 
If you feel the Lord would have you help in this, 
please do so, it would be a great blessing to our 
church. 

CAMP: 
	 Since our last letter we have had 3 camps; Couples 
Retreat, Kid’s Camp (Children & Adolescents) and 
Men’s Retreat, each of these broke previous records 
in attendance. During Kid’s Camp we had 15 saved 
as well as decisions to really live for the Lord in all 
camps. Praise the Lord!  God has done wonders in 
the camps. 
	 We still have 3 more camps this year, a Patriotic 
day, a girls camp, and a teens camp. Please pray that 
God will save lives and give strong convictions to 
those who are the next generation of Christians. 

CAMP PROJECTS: 
	 The dorms and bathrooms are finally in the 
finishing touches. Thanks be to God! And as always 
with a growing camp ministry, we have other projects 
that need attention. The next one being the expansion 
and renovation of the kitchen and mess hall, which 
have not been touched for over 30 years. This 
renovation and expansion really is a great need, as 
each year the number of campers is growing. 
	 Please pray and consider helping with this project. 
The estimate is $60,000, and we have a deadline to 
be done by February 2025, when we have our family 
camp which is our largest camp of the year. 

CAMP 2025: 
	 Family camp 2025 will be a very special occasion 
for us. During camp we will be celebrating 50 years 
of John & Joyce Raehl’s (our camp ministry 
partners) ministry here in Brazil. We also plan on 
having Robert(Dad) and Ruth Doolittle come down 
for the occasion and to celebrate 47 years of Camp 
Maranatha. Dad and Ruth will both be 89. 
	 Also, the Pastor of our sending church, Mike 
Weiss, and some of the members are planning on 
being here! We are excited for what the Lord has in 
store!

Thank You! Thank You! Thank You!  
For ALL of you who continually SUPPORT us 
through PRAYER and for the continued financial 
support and LOVE offerings.  

May GOD bless each of YOU! 



Camp Maranatha, May - August 2024!

Ladies 
Retrea

t - May.
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Couple’s 
Retreat - June.Kid’s Camp- July.

12 of the 1
5 Saved

Men’s Retreat 
August.


